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Eastern China Today News – On the day that Zhongzhou University and 
PEN-International officially signed a cooperation agreement, 150 Zhongzhou 
University deaf students used sign language to express their excitement:  “We 
are touched by your support”!   The students will soon be able to use free 
videoconferencing technology and a distance learning system to communicate 
with the foreign deaf students and teachers.  
 

PEN-International is a project to promote international communication and 
cooperation in higher education for the deaf. The project was initiated by the USA, 
Japan, Russia and China.  By joining this organization, a free deaf 
videoconferencing education system will soon be installed at Zhongzhou 
University for students who are deaf.   
 
Zhongzhou University is the first higher education university to join PEN-
International from our province and in the mid-western of China.  
 
Picture caption:  Pen project chief officer James DeCaro  giving a speech to deaf 
students  
 
 
 
 
 






